Report on Solar Charging Bench and Harmar Riverbank Project
Solar Charging Bench

After much discussion, the city has chosen the all-in-one charging bench design from Engo, discovered and initially suggested by Mike Chisholm, rather than retrofitting existing traditional-look benches with solar. The bench is to be incorporated into the redesign of the area behind the Armory, now to be called Lock One Park. Pickering's Spencer Kimball is the chosen designer. Nick Arnold of Pickering is setting up a stakeholders advisory committee to give input into the plan; the group will include representatives from the city administration, Marietta Main Street, Marietta College, Marietta Harbor, Rotary, and citizens. I have been asked to serve on the committee but do not yet know all the others involved.

Harmar Riverbank Project


Jim Grecni and Roger Kalter devised a plan to keep the solarization plastic in place, which seems to be working. Kudos to them and to George, who helped complete the securing of the site. Because we received approval for the project relatively late in the fall, the solarization process is not complete, so the decision has been made to leave most of the plastic in place through the summer and let the bank continue to cook. The neighbors across the street have been included in the discussion and have not objected.


Andrew Clovis is finalizing the design for the area. Because it is so large, the design will include several native shrubs as focal points. The initial planting of forbs will be in the areas already uncovered. Weather permitting, the planting of those spots will be in early May. Given that Marietta College is not in session and we could use some strong youngish backs, I would like to put out a call for volunteers on the church plant sale page if the committee approves.


And some very good news: the city is providing water to the site. Once we have a planting date, I will get details about the spigot, which has not yet been installed, though the water main is there. We will not have a hose on site, so whoever is watering will need to take one with them.

Other good things happening


A Harmar neighborhood volunteer is in the process of eradicating invasives from the steep slope behind Harmar School, in the area that once held a land lab. He currently has daffodils, daylilies, and irises for part of the space but is open to native species. It is a big area, so if you have plants in need of homes, I can put you in contact with him. 


A volunteer with the Harmar Bridge Company approached me regarding ideas for the space between the old railroad cars and the retaining wall over the Maple Street sidewalk. There is interest in creating a shrub border of native species in that space and looking at possibilities for other spots in that general area. Donors have pledged money, and Geoff Schenkel has been charged with creating a planning committee, on which I have been asked to serve. If this project comes to fruition, there will be a sweep of pollinator-friendly plantings from 509 Fort Street to the beginning of the Maple Street business district.
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